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September 2024 

Dear Pastor and Church Family: 

 

Furlough Update 

     This past month, we reported back to supporting churches in Kansas, Nebraska, Texas, and Oklahoma.  We had a 
wonderful time with these church families and ministry partners sharing with them what the Lord has been doing in Kenya.  
We are excited about the upcoming church plant in Olkeri, and it has been encouraging to us to hear the excitement our 
supporting churches also have about the church plant.  We thank the Lord for our supporting churches that have enabled 
us to take the Gospel of Christ to Kenya.  We are most grateful for our time on furlough, where in addition to us seeking to 
encourage our supporting churches, we also have received encouragement.   

 

Preparations for Returning to Kenya 

     October is our last full month of scheduled conferences.  While it will be a busy month, we will not have any long drives 
from here on out.  We are grateful for the prayers on our behalf for safety in travel.  The Lord has kept us and our vehicle 
safe over the thousands of miles driven since March.  In addition to our traveling to supporting churches, we have worked 
to get a shipment ready for Kenya.  This shipment will be sent at the end of September and will take about two and a half 
months to arrive in Kenya.  Lord willing, by the time the shipment arrives in Nairobi, we will be there to receive it.  We are 
forty-nine days away from boarding our return flight to Kenya.  We would appreciate your prayers as we complete our 
furlough.  We look forward to what the Lord has for us and the ministry during our second term in Kenya. 

 

 

 

   

Thank you for your faithful prayer and financial support!                            

Billy, Crystal, and Hudson Coley 
 


